
Fire Board

Agenda
Meeting of April 25, 2018

STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT: FIRST AMENDMENT TO PROFESSIONAL ARCHITECTURAL AND

ENGINEERING CONSULTANT SERVICES AGREEMENT WITH JEFF

KATZ ARCHITECTURAL CORPORATION STATION 41

ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES

Board of Directors of Coastside Fire Protection District:

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the District's contract with Jeff Katz Architectural Corporation (the
"Contract") be amended to add a Construction and Inspection Service scope of work to
the current Contract as shown in the First Amendment, Attachment 2 to this staff report.
The price for these services is $67,500.

Background and Discussion:

On March 6, 2015, the District entered into the Contract with Jeff Katz Architectural
Corporation for the design of Station 41. The Contract's scope of work was divided into
5 phases: Schematic Design Phase, Design Development Phase, Construction
Documents Phase, Bidding Phase, and Construction Administration Phase.

Work on Phases 1-4 is now complete. The tasks identified for Phase 5, Construction
Administration Phase, include:

• Attend Pre-Construction conference.

Review and approve or take other appropriate action upon Contractor's submittals
and shop drawings as required by contract documents.
Interpret contract documents (including all sub-consultant disciplines) for proper
execution and progress of construction, including responding to contractor's
requests for information and clarification, and issuing ASI's (Architect's
Supplemental Instructions).
Make one scheduled site visit every week during the course of construction (total
of 48) to observe the project, and prepare site visit report (meeting minutes). Site
visit shall include meeting with Contractor and District representative to review
progress of construction, review pending RFI and Change Order information, and
observe the construction to verify work is proceeding in accordance with
construction documents.
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